

Department of Critical Care Medicine School of Medicine

3550 Terrace Street 600 Scaife Hall Pittsburgh, PA 15261 www.ccm.pitt.edu

July 10, 2025

To: SNAP Lead Investigators

Re: DSMC Letter – 8th Interim Analysis

Dear Drs. Tong and Davis,

The SNAP DSMC met on June 30, 2025 to review its progress and the eighth interim analysis, with the aid of the statisticians who generated the interim analysis report.

Based on the data reviewed at this stage, we recommend **Close the Adjunctive Domain for adults**; a statistical trigger for futility was met. Pediatric enrollment may continue.

Sincerely,

David T. Huang, MD, MPH Chair of the SNAP DSMC

On behalf of the DSMC (all members listed below)

1. Jason Connor, PhD

David T. Hwang

- 2. Thomas Holland, MD
- 3. Erin McCreary, PharmD
- 4. Joanne Langley, MD

CC: DSMC members, Anna McGlothlin (Chair, Analytic Team), Zoe McQuilten (Chair, Global Trial Steering Committee), SNAP trial account email address SNAP-trial@unimelb.edu.au, Karen Nieri, Lauren Barina, Susan Goulding, and Grace Norton (administrative support)